
 
           

September 1, 2016 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
 

Dunlop P205/70R15 SP50  
 
Dear Dealer: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.  
During a random compliance test, one Dunlop P205/70R15 tire exhibited a tread element chunk 
during the low inflation pressure performance portion of the endurance test and, therefore, fails 
to comply with FMVSS 139, “New Pneumatic Radial tires for Light Vehicles.”  As a result, The 
Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company is conducting a voluntary recall of Dunlop P205/70R15 
SP50 tires manufactured from week 4912 through week 0314 at our Lawton, OK plant (the 
“subject tires”). 
 
First, please check your inventory for any unsold subject tires.  Any such tires found in 
inventory must not be sold and must be returned through the warranty return process 
described in the Product Service Bulletin which is attached.  We ask that you contact any 
consumers or dealers who may have purchased one of these tires from you and ask for the tires to 
be returned for replacement.  The Product Service Bulletin provides details about this program.  
We are also attaching a consumer letter that can be forwarded to your customers that purchased 
these tires and a sample letter that can be included using your letterhead.     
 

DESCRIPTION OF TIRES COVERED  
 

Size Type Product Code DOT Date Range (Week/Yr) 

P205/70R15 Dunlop SP50 263002370 M6M0LTER4912 through M6M0LTER0314 

 

 
 
If you have questions, please contact your National Field Manager Product Service. Contact 
information for your National Field Manager Product Service, can be found in the Adjustment 
Procedure Guide or on Tire-HQ. 
 
If further assistance is required for any reason, including difficulty in obtaining free replacement 
tires, please contact Goodyear Consumer Relations by calling toll free 1-800-592-3267. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 


